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                                        BULLETIN No. 5 
  

 

WE WOULD LIKE YOUR HELP 
We have a vacancy for a parent member for our Local Academy 
Board, known as LAB.  This role has previously been known as a 
Parent Governor.  You would play a unique role in having the 
parental viewpoint of the school.  This enables other LAB 
members to see a different perspective to the strategic 
management of the school. 
 
Do you have: 

¶ A child or children at King Offa 

¶ An interest in the education of children, and the educational performance of the school 

¶ An open mind and the ability to listen to and work with others 

¶ Spare time to offer the school 
 
In return, we can offer you 

¶ An opportunity to meet with us in school to look at performance 

¶ The chance to see how the school runs day to day 

¶ Support with the role, and training opportunities 

¶ The chance to listen impartially to concerns raised by parents 
 
You would need to be able to offer us 2 or more hours about 4 or 5 times a year, and to attend the LAB 
meetings, as well as some time to visit school throughout the year.  The LAB covers both King Offa and 
Glenleigh Park schools.  If you are interested in this role, please contact the office for an application form.   
 
Applications would need to be returned to the office by November 1st.  We will then shortlist and interview 
for the position in the week commencing 15th November.   
 

∞ 
 
SCHOOL MEAL PAYMENTS 
We have noticed an increase in the amount of monies owing on ParentPay this term for school meals.  
Please can parents and carers upload money to their children’s accounts before they have a school meal. 
Thank you. 

 ∞ 
 
 
 

 

ATTENDANCE MATTERS 

 

338 children had an attendance of 100%  

431 children on roll  

92.7% - whole school attendance this week  

94.5% - whole school attendance from 

beginning of the academic year to 01.10.2021 

 

           

ATTENDANCE NEWS 
 

Congratulations to Bell class in Key Stage 1, and 
Earhart Class in Key Stage 2 who had the highest 
attendance for the week beginning 27th 
September.   
 
They have won a £5 reward for their class, which 
teachers and pupils can decide whether to spend 
or save!  
 

 

 

 



 
REMINDER TO BOOK ONLINE 
The Immunisation Service are coming into school November 9th to offer your child the Flu vaccination. This 
must be booked on line and the instructions can be found here:  
http://kingoffaprimaryacademy.org/files/2014/10/King-Offa-Primary-Academy-flu-vaccinations.pdf 
 
Contained within this email are the following documents: 
¶ A parent letter - with instructions on how to complete the online consent form, to either consent or 

refuse this course of vaccinations. Please note there is a cut off time and date for consent 
completion, which can be found in the letter. This also contains important information on the 
vaccines and frequently asked questions, to help you and your child reach an informed decision 
regarding consent. 

 
¶ Links to publications from Public Health England for relevant school years - to be shared with your 

child. 
 
The online consent form is available for completion until 11am on Monday 1st November.  If you have any 
difficulties completing this online form, please contact your local Immunisation team before the cut-off 
date, using the telephone number provided in the attached letter. 
 
If you miss the cut off time to complete the consent form, we will not be able to vaccinate your child in 
school on the day of the vaccination session. The consent form will reopen one working day after the 
session, enabling you to submit a form for your child to be offered the vaccination at a later date, within 
one of our catch up clinics. 
If your child is in Reception to Year 6 please read the following publication with your 
child: https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file
/999276/PHE_protecting_your_child_against_flu_leaflet_information_for_parents.pdf 
 
Your online consent form closes at 11am, 5 working days before your session date, which can be found in 
the accompanying email from your child’s school.  
1. Click on the following the link: www.susseximmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Flu  
2. Enter and confirm your preferred email address – you will receive a confirmation email following 
submission of the consent form.  
3. Enter your school code: SX138400  
4. Complete and submit the consent form, indicating your choice of consent - Please ensure you provide 
the child’s registered address and GP.  
 
       ∞ 
THE SCHOOL DAY 
The children are all coming into school well in the mornings through the three gates and 
into school.  We will continue to monitor this and alter if necessary.   
 
A reminder that the school gates open at 8.30am, and close at 8.45am.  Some children are 
late coming into school most days, and this is not only disruptive for the child, but for the 
class too.  We have a big focus on reading and literacy, and these small groups start just after the register 
has been taken. The children start their learning as soon as they come in, so it is really important to be on 
time. 
       ∞ 
 
PARENT CONSULTATIONS 
We are planning to hold parent teacher consultations next term, on Tuesday 9th and Thursday 11th 
November.  Please save the dates for now, and further details will be shared soon.  Thank you. 
 

∞ 
 
 

http://kingoffaprimaryacademy.org/files/2014/10/King-Offa-Primary-Academy-flu-vaccinations.pdf
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fassets.publishing.service.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fuploads%2Fsystem%2Fuploads%2Fattachment_data%2Ffile%2F999276%2FPHE_protecting_your_child_against_flu_leaflet_information_for_parents.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Cmwatters%40auroraacademies.org%7C361cb736062c4586390308d981bb53e9%7C4f48161dd9724dbb83740fd5b53a0be7%7C0%7C0%7C637683463838786830%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=Gqxf04OH%2FA6WCPSeKc5QSQ4e1MHVpWn0mgUd6rbawX4%3D&reserved=0
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fassets.publishing.service.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fuploads%2Fsystem%2Fuploads%2Fattachment_data%2Ffile%2F999276%2FPHE_protecting_your_child_against_flu_leaflet_information_for_parents.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Cmwatters%40auroraacademies.org%7C361cb736062c4586390308d981bb53e9%7C4f48161dd9724dbb83740fd5b53a0be7%7C0%7C0%7C637683463838786830%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=Gqxf04OH%2FA6WCPSeKc5QSQ4e1MHVpWn0mgUd6rbawX4%3D&reserved=0
http://www.susseximmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Flu


 
THE ADMISSIONS PROCESS FOR TRANSFER TO SECONDARY SCHOOL – CLOSING SOON 
The application process is now open for the transfer to Secondary school in September 2022. Online 
applications will close on 31st October 2021. You will need to apply for a place at the secondary school you would 
like your child to attend – it doesn’t happen automatically.  
 

You can name a maximum of three different schools. Listing more than one: 
• won’t affect your first preference – we always offer the highest we can, and 
• will increase your chances of an offer at a school you prefer. 
 
Read the admissions rules to find out what is and isn’t taken into account.  You can view the “Apply for a 
school” booklet and find more information here: https://new.eastsussex.gov.uk/education-
learning/schools/admissions/apply-secondary  
 

∞ 
 
NEXT WEEK - OPEN EVENINGS FOR RECEPTION INTAKE SEPTEMBER 2022 
We are delighted to offer two dates next month for parents and carers to visit our 
school for children starting school in September 2022, on Tuesday 12th October and 
Thursday 14th October.  There will be four 30 minute sessions each day, for small 
groups to have a look around the school and be shown around by our helpful School 
Ambassadors.   
 
We are asking families to book their places as soon as possible.  Please phone the school office between 
10am and 2pm on 01424 211548 to book.  Alternatively, please email kingoffaoffice@auroraacademies.org 
to book a place.  We look forward to meeting you.  Please share this with friends who might not receive 
this email.  Thank you. 

∞ 
 
BEXHILL AREA PRIMARY SCHOOLS CROSS COUNTRY RACES 
Is your child in Years 3 to 6?  Would they like to take part in some cross country running races?  Our first 
face-to-face sporting event is coming up, to be held at St Richards Catholic College in Bexhill. It will take 
place on Thursday 4th November. The first race will begin at 3.55pm, with races starting every 10 minutes 
after that. 
 
Medals will be presented to the top 3 in each race, and certificates will be presented to all runners. 
 
Please can you let Mrs Harman know if your child would like to attend by emailing her on 
charman@auroraacademies.org.  If you have any other questions, please don’t hesitate to email Mrs 
Harman. 
 
A BIG PLEA – to avoid as much disruption to traffic on Ashdown Road 
 

¶ Do not arrive before 3.35pm  (This enables all of the St Richards pupils to leave the site) 
 

¶ All cars attending the event must park in the college car parks/playground 
 

¶ If possible, please park on the seafront. There is a path through to the college next to the last big 
care home . This leaves a 2 minute walk to the school and will save you time after the races. 

 
Good luck! 
 

∞ 
 
 
 

https://new.eastsussex.gov.uk/education-learning/schools/admissions/apply-secondary
https://new.eastsussex.gov.uk/education-learning/schools/admissions/apply-secondary
mailto:kingoffaoffice@auroraacademies.org
mailto:charman@auroraacademies.org


 
UPCOMING EVENTS 
Tuesday 12th October 2021   Open evening for New Reception children 2022 
Thursday 14th October 2021   Open evening for New Reception children 2022 
Monday 18th October 2021   School Photographs 
Friday 22nd October 2021   Last day of Term 1 
Monday 1st November 2021  First Day of Term 2 
Tuesday 9th November 2021  Parent consultation evening 
Thursday 11th November 2021  Parent consultation evening 
Friday 17th December 2021  End of Term 2 
 
INSET DAYS 
The school will be closed for the following INSET Days: 
Friday 12th November 2021 
Friday 4th February 2022 
Monday 21st February 2022 
Friday 1st April 2022 
Friday 17th June 2022 
Thursday 21st July 2022 
Friday 22nd July 2022 
  

 
WEEK 3 HARRISON SCHOOL MENU 
Next week will be Week 3 of the Harrisons’ Dinner Menu. 

  



    

 

There are some performance slots available for the 

Bexhill Youth Talent Event to be held in half term.  If 

you perform with a group of singers, dancers or 

actors, or if you perform as a soloist, please apply! 

There are several 20 minute slots available, and it 

would be a wonderful opportunity to perform in front 

of an appreciative audience. 

If anyone would like to perform, the information 

needed is as follows: 

1. Name of group / individual 
2. Type of act (eg dancing, gymnastics, singing, 

etc) 
3. Number of performers 
4. Age range of performers 
5. Staging requirements 
6. Microphone requirements 
7. Requirement for playing backing tracks 
8. Any other technical support needed 
9. Sound check / staging check before the event 

opens – this must be booked in advance if 
needed 

Please apply to the Bexhill Lions Club directly  

 

 



 
King Offa Primary Academy - School Term and Holiday Dates 2020-2021 

 

  SEPTEMBER 2021 OCTOBER 2021 NOVEMBER 2021 DECEMBER 2021 

M  6 13 20 27    4 11 18 25 1 8 15 22 29   6 13 20 27 

T  7 14 21 28    5 12 19 26 2 9 16 23 30   7 14 21 28 

W 1 8 15 22 29    6 13 20 27 3 10 17 24  1 8 15 22 29 

T 2 9 16 23 30    7 14 21 28 4 11 18 25  2 9 16 23 30 

F 3 10 17 24     1 8 15 22 29 5 12 19 26  3 10 17 24 31 

S 4 11 18 25    2 9 16 23 30 6 13 20 27   4 11 18 25   

S 5 12 19 26     3 10 17 24 31 7 14 21 28  5 12 19 26   

  JANUARY 2022 FEBRUARY 2022 MARCH 2022 APRIL 2022 

M  3 10 17 24 31  7 14 21 28  7 14 21 28   4 11 18 25 

T  4 11 18 25   1 8 15 22   1 8 15 22 29   5 12 19 26 

W  5 12 19 26   2 9 16 23   2 9 16 23 30   6 13 20 27 

T  6 13 20 27   3 10 17 24   3 10 17 24 31   7 14 21 28 

F  7 14 21 28   4 11 18 25   4 11 18 25  1 8 15 22 29 

S 1 8 15 22 29   5 12 19 26   5 12 19 26   2 9 16 23 30 

S 2 9 16 23 30   6 13 20 27   6 13 20 27   3 10 17 24   

  MAY 2022 JUNE 2022 JULY 2022 AUGUST 2022 

M   2 9 16 23 30  6 13 20 27  4 11 18 25 1 8 15 22 29 

T  3 10 17 24 31  7 14 21 28  5 12 19 26 2 9 16 23 30 

W  4 11 18 25   1 8 15 22 29  6 13 20 27 3 10 17 24 31 

T  5 12 19 26   2 9 16 23 30  7 14 21 28 4 11 18 25   

F  6 13 20 27   3 10 17 24   1 8 15 22 29 5 12 19 26   

S   7 14 21 28   4 11 18 25   2 9 16 23 30 6 13 20 27   

S 1 8 15 22 29   5 12 19 26   3 10 17 24 31 7 14 21 28   

 

Bank and Public Holidays 2021 - 2022 

Christmas Day* Monday 27 December 2021 Early May Bank Holiday Monday 2 May 2022 
Boxing Day Holiday* Tuesday 28 December 2021 Spring Bank Holiday Thursday 2 June 2022 
New Yearôs Day* Monday 3 January 2022 Platinum Jubilee 

Bank Holiday 
Friday 3 June 2022 

Good Friday Friday 15 April 2022 
Easter Monday Monday 18 April 2022 Summer Bank Holiday Monday 29 August 2022 

*Replacement Bank Holiday day when the bank holiday falls on a weekend 

Key 

Staff Training Day  Start of term  End of Term  Bank Holidays  School Holidays  

(INSET DAY)  for pupils        

 


